
Go-Live for Civil & Small Claims: 

➢ On June 16, 2025 all locations except Anchorage, Palmer, Sand Point and Saint Paul will

transition to full electronic filing through TrueFiling for Small Claims and Civil case types. At that

time eFile Lite for Small Claims and Civil case types will no longer be available. Anchorage,

Palmer, Sand Point, and Saint Paul will transition to full Small Claims and Civil eFile in Fall 2025.

For more information on when courts went live with eFile or future implementation dates,

see eFiling Court Locations and Timelines.

➢ TrueFiling: Between Monday, June 9th and Sunday, June 15th, the Alaska Court System will be 
performing maintenance for Civil and Small Claims case types to prepare for full electronic 
filing. During this time period, both new and subsequent case files for Civil and Small Claims 
case types must be submitted directly to the appropriate court location.  Please contact the 

local court to confirm filing via email or hand-delivered.

➢

This maintenance does not affect criminal or minor offense cases.

https://courts.alaska.gov/efile/index.htm#current-courts
https://courts.alaska.gov/courtdir/index.htm



